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The Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (NVWMA) maintains a franchise agreement for the operation of the Devlin Road Transfer Station (Transfer Station) and the disposal of waste removed from the Transfer Station.  The purpose of this memorandum is to summarize the applicability of California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines on the award of new franchise agreements for these operations.

In brief, NVWMA recently solicited proposals for these operations with the intent of awarding new franchise agreements.  This solicitation resulted in the selection of a new operator for the Transfer Station, and the selection of the current operator to continue trucking and disposal activities.
Section 15378 of the CEQA Guidelines defines a “project” as an action which “has a potential for resulting in either a direct physical change in the environment, or a reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment.”
Awarding the franchise to a new Transfer Station operator will maintain consistency with current facility entitlements and limits, and will not result in a direct or indirect change to the environment.

Awarding the franchise to the current trucking and disposal operator will maintain consistency with current trucking and disposal activities, and will not result in a direct or indirect change to the environment.  
Because awarding these franchises will have no potential to result in either a direct physical change in the environment, or a reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment, they do not qualify as a project under section 15378 of the CEQA Guidelines, and therefore require no further environmental review.

